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Background
Bakersfield College is committed to providing a safe and healthy environment for its students, employees, and visitors. In light of findings of the U.S. Surgeon General that the use of tobacco products and the exposure to secondhand smoke are significant health hazards, it is the intent of this policy to establish a tobacco-free environment on grounds controlled by Bakersfield College.
Policy
 The use of “Tobacco Products” is prohibited on all property and in all indoor and outdoor spaces controlled by Bakersfield College. The use of “Tobacco Products” is prohibited in all vehicles owned by Bakersfield College, and at any event or activity that is held on campus property. All Bakersfield College students, employees, visitors, and contractors are required to comply with this policy, which shall be enforced at all times.
For the purpose of this policy, “Tobacco Product” is defined to include any product or formulation of matter containing biologically active amounts of nicotine that is manufactured, sold, offered, for sale, or otherwise distributed with the expectation that the product or matter will be introduced into the human body. However, this does not include a cessation product specifically approved by the United States Food and Drug Administration for use in treating nicotine or tobacco dependence.
Enforcement guidelines
The success of this policy relies on the consideration and cooperation of all Bakersfield College employees, students, and visitors. The College President or his/her designee will be in charge of overseeing all regulations and procedures which are deemed necessary to implement this policy; including but not limited to, provisions for notification, signage, disciplinary consequences, complaint procedures and enforcement.
The Department of Public Safety will be charged with creating procedures for successfully enforcing this policy. Public Safety Officers reserve the right to ticket any violators who do not comply with the new policy; the ability to ticket policy violators is granted under Assembly Bill 795. Tickets will be processed by the Business Office and money collected from ticketing will be dispersed between the Department of Public Safety, Student Cessation Programs, and Policy education.
The College President or his/her designee is responsible for creating appropriate disciplinary actions for students who violate this policy. In addition, the Department of Public Safety will work in conjunction with the Student Conduct Office and refer students who violate this policy to the appropriate staff for disciplinary action. 
Any Bakersfield College employee who violates this policy will be referred to their immediate supervisor by the Department of Public Safety.

Cessation
Bakersfield College is committed to providing a safe and healthy environment for its employees, students, and visitors. Therefore, students interested in ceasing the use of “Tobacco Products” will have the ability to access free cessation services from the Student Health and Wellness Program. Bakersfield College employees should consult their healthcare provider for more details on quitting “Tobacco Products”. For additional, help quitting the use of “Tobacco Products”, contact the California Smokers’ Helpline at 1-800-NO-BUTTS.
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